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Text of Legislative File SC-2021-3

Body

BACKGROUND:  A claim was filed by Carwell Company, LLC through attorney, Rachael 

Dewberry, in the adjusted amount of $2,238 for damage to an electric light pole when it was 

struck by a City Sanitation truck on October 22, 2019, at 2425 Wilcox Drive.

DISCUSSION:  This incident was investigated by Terry Richmond, Utilities Supervisor.  On 

October 22, 2019, a City Sanitation employee was driving a trash truck and servicing the 

business at 2433 Wilcox Drive, located directly west of Claimant’s building.  The employee 

completed this service and attempted to leave the area by driving south to go through the 
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adjoining parking lot at 2425 Wilcox Drive.  As the employee began to exit by turning right, he 

struck and damaged a light pole owned by the Claimant.

Claimant submitted three (3) estimates to repair damage to the light pole with the lowest 

estimate being $1,738.  Additionally, Ms. Dewberry requests payment of attorney’s fees totaling 

$500.  As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in 

this matter and consequently potential liability on the City.  The claim from Carwell Company, 

LLC, through attorney, Rachael Dewberry, in the total amount of $2,238 appears reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above and foregoing, it is the recommendation of the 

City Attorney’s office that the claim of Carwell Company, LLC, through attorney, Rachael 

Dewberry, in the total amount of $2,238 as set forth above, be approved.
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